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 Plymouth College 
Preparatory School 
Weekly Newsletter for  
7th October 2016 

Harvest Festival  
As you are probably aware, we will be      
holding our annual Harvest Festival Service 
on Friday 14th October.  All parents and 
grandparents are most welcome to attend 
and we look forward to seeing a óFull Houseô 
on Friday.   
 

All of your Harvest gifts will be donated to the 
Shekinah Mission, a Shelter for the        
Homeless.  As well as fresh produce the 
Shekinah Mission would also be happy to 
receive the following: 
Dairy products, hot and cold drinks, dried 
fruit, cereals, tinned meats, jams, cooking oils 
and sauces and personal hygiene items  

Community Awards 
 

This week the Community Awards were given 
to: 
 

Kgn: Ava Abhinav for being positive  and 
 happy 
 

Rec: Alexander Ne Win for kindness 
 to others 
 

Year 2: Charlie Weinrich for generous  and 
 thoughtful behaviour 
 

Year 3: Elodie McKillop for being polite 
 and helpful to others 
 

Year 4: Oliver Wheatcroft for courtesy 
 around the school 
 

Year 5: Faisal Al Ajeel for a positive      
 independent attitude 
 

Year 6: Lydia Barnes for a kind and caring 
 attitude and Honey Boulting for being 
 kind and considerate towards others 

U10s Hockey Tournament at Exeter 
Our U10s A team  went along to a tournament 
at Exeter Junior School last  Saturday.  They 
played some brilliant hockey and won the 
shield and each of the team were given a 
medal.  Well done, girls; An excellent          
performance! Please see pictures and          
information on page 6 of this newsletter 

From the Headmaster 

Year 5 Parentsô Evening 
 

The Parentsô Evening (for surnames A-K) will 
take place on Monday 10th October between 
4.10pm and 5.30pm.  If you are unable to  
attend on Monday, perhaps you may like to 
come along to the L-Z Parentsô Evening on 
Wednesday 19th October.  Please just let the 
Reception Desk know. 
 

I, however, must send my apologies for this 
parentsô evening as I am away on a training 
course in Leamington Spa!  If you would like 

to talk to me about the next step, please 
make an appointment with Janet by         
telephoning 01752 831911 
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 Macmillan Tea Party  
 

Many thanks to all who supported the   
fundraising for Macmillan on Friday 30th 
September either by attending the            
Afternoon Tea, selling cakes, donating     
delicious goodies or paying for your child's 
non-uniform day.  The total raised was an 
amazing Ã1354.80 and we couldn't have 
done it without you!  Thank you very much.   

Suzie Standen  

Cake Sale and Raffle  
 

Harry Dodwell in 4PB co-ordinated a very 
successful cake sale at break time  on 
Wednesday.  He is also running a raffle 
alongside the cake sale and through to next 
Friday to raise additional money for     
Woodside Animal Shelter.  The winning  
tickets will be drawn next Friday (14th) in 
Harvest Festival assembly  to win a box of 
chocolates.  Raffles are 50p a square and 
can be purchased at the Reception Desk. 

Lost Property  
 

The children below have lost items of their 
school uniform/kit.  Could parents please 
carry out the usual checks to make sure 
these items have not been brought home by 
mistake.  If found, please take these items to 
the School Reception Desk.  Many thanks 
for your help. 
 

Reuben Hellings in 5DH has lost his Navy 
Blue England Rugby boot bag with green  
Nike rugby boots and a gum shield inside.  
Name Henry Slade crossed out and replaced 
with óHellingsô. 
 

Rocky Prowse in 6CG has lost his named 
Blazer 
 

Mali Ratumaiwai in 3CP has lost his named 
rugby shirt 
 

Tommy Wheeler in 1MS has lost his    
sleeveless jumper 
 

Reuben Hart in 6CG has lost one black, size 
2, Clarks shoe 

School Photographs  
 

This is just a reminder that the individual 
school photographs are available to view 
on Claire Tregaskisô web site: 
 

www.clairetregaskis.co.uk 
 

You should all have your individual       
passwords to view the photos of your own     
child(ren). 
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Friends Diary  

 

Hi everyone  
 
As this was our final week ôin officeô we have purchased the following for the school from the funds 
we have raised: 
 
Over a Ã1000 worth of books for the junior library.  
 
 
 
 
                                                                    36 water bottles for sports fixtures, including the carriers 
 
 
 
 
 
 
50ò Smart TV and stand for Junior Aftercare,  
usually held in the Conference Room  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                          3 more jumbo beanbags in green, black and red 
 
 
 
 
And finally, a 12 foot inflatable long jump for the PE Department. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
As always, without your help we could not have purchased these items.  So, I just wanted to say a 
big thank you to everyone who has helped us over the last two years, assisting us with our projects 
and helping us to run the Friends Association. 
 
Regards 
 
Kirsti Turner-Moore 
Departing Chair         (please see overleaf for news from 
           the new Committee)éé... 
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Friends Association  
Dear Friends 
 

As your new committee we would like to take the opportunity to introduce ourselves as well 
as thank Kirsti, Nicole and Hayley for all of their hard work and for all that they have 
achieved during their tenure.  
 

New Chair ï My name is Adele Burt (pictured centre) and I am taking over from Kirsti as 
Chair of the Friends Association. My son, Dylan, is currently in Reception, he started here in 
January 2015 in Kindergarten and that is when I started attending the Friends meetings. My 
younger son Rufus will join Kindergarten in January 2017 which he is very excited about! 
Prior to having my children I taught Mathematics at a local secondary school for 10 years 
and am now having an extended career break to raise my children. I am enjoying the      
prospect of having a role within a school environment again and am very much looking     
forward to working with the parents and teachers here. 
 

New Vice Chair - I'm Emma Edge (pictured right) and both of my children have attended 
Plymouth College for the past year. Mia is now in Year 1 and Sebby joined Reception this 
September. Last summer I left my financial career in London and made the move to the 
South West to experience the Devon pace of life, be closer to family and enjoy the beautiful 
coast and countryside. We own a property company which has been built up over the past 
year and so far, we are all enjoying our new life in the Westcountry.  
 

New Secretary - My name is Louise Gregory (pictured left) and I am looking forward to    
supporting the Parents and Friends association as the role of secretary. I have two children, 
William who is in Reception and Isaac who is 4 months old. I am currently on maternity 
leave but am returning to work later this year where I am the Head of Resourcing for       
Barclays Corporate Bank. I grew up in Plymouth but moved to London 12 years ago where I 
met my husband Oli but we decided to return here to be nearer family and returned last    
October when Wills joined the kindergarten class. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dates for your Diary 
Next Meeting  - Monday 10

th
 October 2016 @ 9am in the Junior Library.  We hope to see 

you there 
Deadline date for Christmas Pudding OrdersðWednesday 2nd November (see attached 
order form) 
Save the date! May Ball ï Saturday 13

th
 May 2017 
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 Help!  
The Senior School Food Tech Department 
would be grateful for donations of half-tins 
(as illustrated below) to be used as one-time 
baking tins for the children to make           
individual Christmas Cakes. 
 
If you have any such empty tins, please 
could you bring them (washed and dried of 
course) to the 
Prep School    
Reception desk 
where there will 
be a collection 
box waiting. 
 
Many thanks! 

Forthcoming Events 
 

Monday 10th October 
 

Reception Classesô óMessy Mondayô 
AM only 

 

Year 5 Parentsô Evening 
(surnames A-K) 
4.15ð5.30pm 

 

Tuesday 11th October 
 

Year 2 to visit the Farmwise Event at West-
point 
All Day 

 

Wednesday 12th October 
 

U11s A&B team Rugby v Mount Kelly Away 
2.00pm 

 

U11s A&B team Hockey v Mount Kelly at 
Home 
2.00pm 

 

Year 4 visit to Cotehele House 
All Day 

 

Thursday 13th October 
 

Year 1 class Assembly followed by Open 
Classroom 
9.00am 

 

U9s A&B team Rugby v Exeter Junior 
School at Home 
2.00pm 

 

Some Year 5&6 pupils to see óWind in the 
Willowsô at the Theatre Royal 

7.30pm 
 

Friday 14th October 
 

Harvest Festival Service in the School 
ChapelðEveryone Welcome 

9.00am 

Halloween Party 
 

Friday 28th October 2016 
at 4.30ð7.00pm 

in the 
OPM Suite at Ford Park 

 

Fancy Dress  
 

Tickets are Ã3.00 each and     
tickets for senior children can be 

purchased at the Prep. 
 

Ticket price will include Games 
and a hotdog or burger 

 

Please email your ticket request 
to                                               

reception@plymouthcollege.com      
and drop your money in, a sealed 
envelope (with your name on it), 

to the Reception Desk 
 

Bar will remain open ótil late. 

Headmasterôs Commendations 
 

Thomas Lloyd in 3CLB for reading 20 
books 
 

Caitlin Howarth in 6CG for some           
excellent poetry 
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Under 10 A team  

at 
Exeter tournament ï 1

st
 October 2016 

 

Group matches 
 

West Buckland -  won 1-0 
Maynards           won 4 ï 0 
Exeter  drew 0 ï 0 

 

Semi final 
 

Blundells  won 1 ï 0 
 

Final 
 

Queens Taunton  won 2 - 0 

Pe[\i /.j B`icjâ < k\Xd 
H o c k e y  a t  t h e  E x e t e r    
Junior School tournament 
on 01.10.16  
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  Request...  
 

Hello, my name is Cat Thomas-Dodd and I am in year 8 of the Plymouth College  
senior school. I have recently found myself in the final of the Miss South West      
England Inspiration competition and I'm currently busy tackling the charity fundraising 
section. The Entertainer Toy Shop in Drake Circus has very kindly donated a Ã15.00 
voucher for me to raffle at the Prep School in order to raise money for this years   
chosen charity: OVER AND ABOVE - for Derriford hospital's special care baby unit 
where I was born in 2003. 
 

You will find the details at reception 
as from next Monday. The cost of 
each raffle square will be Ã1.00. You 
never know, in 2 weeks time you 
might be the lucky winner with the 
whole of half term to choose how 
you spend it. 
 

Please give generously for an   
amazing cause. 
 
Thank you very much, 
 
Cat Thomas-Dodd 
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ELF The Musical Jr 
 

This is being performed 
at the Devonport      
Playhouse on Friday 
and Saturday (today 
and  tomorrow). 
 
Tickets are available for 
all three of the           
performances: on      
Friday evening, again 
for the Saturday       
matinee and   finally on 
Saturday     evening. 
 
This should be a fun      
afternoon / eveningôs      
entertainment and you 
may even spot a few of 
the pupils from the Prep 
School on stage! 

Well Done!  
 

Success in the pool for Dixie Dot         
Turner-Moore last weekend when she took 
part in her first swim competition with       
Leander.  
 

She was entered into 5 races and came 
away with a medal in each race; 3 first 
place gold in butterfly, breaststroke &        
individual medley, a second place sliver 
medal in front-crawl and a third place 
bronze in backstroke.   
 

Dixie who swims for Leander swam against 
children much older than herself and 
achieved some great times in these races.  


